

## **HARINGEY LEASEHOLDERS' ASSOCIATION**

### **MINUTES OF THE COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT 3 TENTERDEN ROAD, N17, ON FRIDAY 7 SEPTEMBER 2012**

#### **Present**

Nick Martin-Clark (Treasurer) (NMC), Peter Gilbert (Secretary) (PG), Rita Batzias (Committee Member) and Kate Worley (Committee Member). They were all present for the whole of the meeting.

#### **Chair of meeting**

In the absence of Sue Brown, the Committee agreed that Nick Martin-Clark should chair the meeting.

#### **Apologies**

Apologies for absence were received from Sue Brown (Chair) and Anne Gibson.

#### **Freedom of Information Act**

NMC advised that the Information Commissioner would let HLA have access to the email correspondence between the Resident Involvement Team and the members of the Haringey Leaseholders Campaign Group (HLCG) in January and February 2011.

#### **Legal Action**

##### **Application for Recognition**

The Committee completed the revised application form for recognition which Sharon Morgan of HfH had emailed to PG the previous evening.

Members agreed on a draft covering letter for PG to enclose with the application, which he would deliver by hand to Eamon McGoldrick's office at HfH on Monday 10 September. (As Sharon Morgan would be away on leave, PG would need to liaise with Joe Boake in the week of 10 September on any matters arising out of the application in order to facilitate the officer report that would go to the HfH Board at its meeting on Tuesday 25 September.

##### **Small Claims Procedure**

##### **Next Meeting**

It was agreed that the next Committee meeting should be held on Wednesday 26 September 2012: if the application for recognition were approved by the HfH Board on 25 September, HfH would be asked to arrange a room at the Civic Centre.